
 

 Newsletter 24/11/2023 
Dear Parents/Carers, 

This week the temperature has dropped but luckily the rain has steered clear of playtimes so we have 

been able to get out in the fresh air, please ensure your child has a warm coat in school at all times 

and please put a name on it! Despite the colder weather outside, the children have been working hard 

as always, please see below for what they have been learning this week. 



As you can see, the wall is now fixed, so there shouldn't be any more mud on the path for you to jump 

over in the mornings! However, we will have to wait until the Christmas holidays to get the path re-

surfaced. Thank you for your understanding. 

Calling all keen artists! Cool Milk is running a design a Christmas card competition - If you would like to 

enter this competition, please fold over a piece of A4 paper and draw your best Christmas design with 

a milk theme! (We can provide a piece of paper if you need one - please ask at the school office). If 

you are the winner, there is prize of £100 Amazon voucher for the child and £100 for the school, as this 

is a competition against all other schools in the area, only the best designs will have a chance of 

winning, so make sure you are trying your best. Please give all completed entries to the school office 

by Friday 1st December. See the poster below for more details. 

Year 2 - after the Christmas holidays we have been offered 6 weeks of road safety training for the 

children by Plymouth road safety officers. This will consist of small groups, learning about  in the local 

area for around 30 minutes a week, accompanied by 3 road safety officers. Please read the leaflets 

that your child has brought home today and if you are happy for your child to take part in this 

opportunity, complete the road safety training consent by 8th December. As you know, the roads 

around our school are dangerous with speeding traffic and this will support them to notice road 

hazards - this is not designed for them to walk independently, but to be more aware of what is going 

on around them. 

Unfortunately, as there have been no volunteers to take on the PTA, we have had to close it down. 

This means there will be no Xmas Fair this year and no further fundraising for the year 6 Prom and the 

gym trail we have planned for the area next to the playground where the hut has been demolished. If 

you are interested in finding out how to become a member of the PTA then please come to see me, it 

really isn't a lot of time throughout the year, just a couple of discos, an easter egg hunt and a 

Christmas & Summer fair. It is ideal for a few parents who are friends to get together and organise. We 

can support as a school, but we can't do it all ourselves. 

Social Media - yet again we have had to deal with upset children in school due to the use of Social 

Media outside of school, please monitor your children's use of their mobile phones & other devices 

and make them aware of the consequences of sharing their own (or anyone else's) personal 

information & pictures on Social Media. The age of criminal responsibility in England, Wales and 

Northern Ireland is 10-years-old; if a complaint is made to the police, children could be investigated 

and if the behaviour is found to be illegal, the consequences for anyone 10 or older could be worse 

than they have considered when sharing in a group chat. The legal age for using Snap Chat is 13 years 

old  and we strongly advise against any child in our school using it. 

Xmas dinner forms - these were sent out earlier this week, thank you to the 64 people who have 

already  got theor orders in. The deadline for completing them is Thursday 30th November and no 

further orders can be taken after this date.  

Xmas play booking forms - these were sent out today - please complete them by 4th December for a 

chance to see your children's acting skills on show! Due to fire safety rules, we must have a register of 

everyone coming and won't be able to let anyone in on the day without pre-booking. 

I hope you all have a great weekend, 



Mrs Baptiste 

 

Foundation: this week we have been exploring part whole models in Maths; we have learnt how to 

separate numbers into parts. In English, we have tried out being the three little pigs and described 

how we have felt at different points in the story. We have also been thinking about who we talk to in 

class if we have a problem in our Jigsaw lessons. 

 

Year 1: we have innovated our story of the three little pigs and decided our new characters are three 

cheeky blackbirds. As we write our new story we are underlining capital letters with red pencil and 



underlining our past tense verbs with green to help us remember key parts of our sentences. In Jigsaw 

we have continued to explore what bullying means and who we can talk to if we have a problem. 

 

Year 2: we have begun our preparations for our nativity performance.  The class has been rocking with 

the sound of us learning the songs!  We are already getting excited! 

 

Year 3: this week we have been practising our writing for our English unit.  We have also planned our 

stories ready to write next week! 

 

Year 4/5:  have been exploring melting points in a science experiment and year 5 have been learning 

about metamorphosis. The class have also wowed me with their growing knowledge of French words! 

Très bien!  



 

Year 6: this week we have been writing a shared story about an adventure for Chitty. We have 

travelled back to WW2 and really focused on our dialogue to show the different characters’ 

personalities. In History, we learned about the oldest story known – The Epic of Gilgamesh and 

discussed the different themes of the story as well as our favourite parts. In one of our PE lessons, we 

are learning how to play Kwik cricket. We are all becoming very accurate with our bowling technique 

and are scoring lots of points by hitting the stumps. 

 

Learners of the week, well done everyone!! 

 

Foundation: F.Morgan 

Year 1: N.Sands 

Year 2:  Z.Adey 

Year 3: A.Cruickshank 

Year 4/5:  C.MacGregor 

Year 6: M.Carroll 

. 



The attendance award goes to yr4 for getting 98.8% this week, with 

yr6 a close 2nd at 98.4% 

 

 

1 - Fantastic job everyone!! 

Dates to remember!!! 

 

24.11.23  - Whole school Christmas production links to book tickets being sent out.  

30.11.23 - Christmas dinner order form deadline. 

27.11.23 & 29.11.23 - Parent's evenings years 1-6. Please return the letters to your class teacher to 

book a time. 

01.12.2023 - Plymouth Half marathon, consent and payment deadline.  

6.12.23 - Christmas dinner day! You can wear a Christmas jumper to school! 

12.12.23 & 14.12.23 - EYFS & KS1 Christmas play in the hall at 2.30pm, parents/carers can come to one 

performance - no toddlers please. 



13.12.23 - KS2 Christmas play at 2.30 & 5.00pm, parents/carers can come to one performance - no 

toddlers please. 

18.12.23 - Class Christmas parties - you can come to school dressed in your best party clothes. 

19.12.23 - Last day of term - only 4:30pm pick up option for afterschool club. 

 



 



Menu Week 2 

 



Social Media  

 

We are increasingly having to deal with issues at school that are actually from inappropriate or unkind 

use of social media. Please check your child's mobile phone daily to monitor the messages they are 

sending and receiving, particularly the language they are using. This is a parent's responsibility rather 

than a school one, we can educate them but not monitor their devices. The legal age for having all 

social media apps e.g. Wink, Snap Chat, Facebook, Instagram, etc. is 13 years old - no child in our 

school should be using them. 



Term time holidays- - Is it worth it ?  

 

Mulitple families have now been issued fines from Plymouth County Council due to taking their 

child/ren out of school during term time. Please  follow the link below to understand the charges and 

potential legal action that these holidays can result in.  

School attendance and absence | PLYMOUTH.GOV.UK 

https://www.plymouth.gov.uk/school-attendance-and-absence


Attendance.  

Every moment in school counts, and days missed add up quickly. The higher a child’s attendance, the 

more they are likely to learn, and the better they are likely to perform in exams and formal 

assessments.  We are implementing new procedures to help parents get their children to school. 

 

Do you know your child's attendance ?  

95%  Attendance  - 2 whole   weeks of school missed. 

90% Attendance   - 4 whole   weeks of school missed. 

85%  Attendance  - 6 whole   weeks of school missed. 

80%  Attendance  - 8 whole   weeks of school missed. 

75%  Attendance  - 9 plus whole weeks of school missed. 



5 minutes late, does it really matter ?  

 

Lateness = Lost Learning 

(Figures below are calculated over a school year) 

 

• 5 Minutes late each day  - 3 days lost 

• 10 Minutes late each day  - 6.5 days lost 

• 15 Minutes late each day  - 10 days lost 



• 20 Minutes late each day - 13 days lost 

• 30 Minutes late each day - 19 days lost 

Term dates 

 



 



Children's NHS Dentist  

 

Safeguarding posters 
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